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May Report 

We have had a very good start to the Rugby season this year. All our TAS sides are in the top four 
with our 1st XV being undefeated thus far this year. We are fielding full competitive sides every 
week which have benefited from programs put in place some four year ago. Our sides have been 
able to develop depth through improving basic skills at trainings. The RSG will continue to support 
these programs into the future. 

Our teams have been frustrated by the amount of "no games" we have had this year. Three 
Schools, West Mac, CHAC and St Johns all have very limited numbers and we have been trying to 
find other Schools to play.  Our 2nd XV have only played two out of four this season and with the 
CHAC game a no go they will miss 3 games out 7. I will concede that Rugby at St Paul's has not 
always been strong but we have alway played the game. 

The improvements to the Canteen have been a success and by the end of the term two the kinks 
will be worked out. The RSG, along with the SPSSA will have some guidelines developed for the 
Canteens operations soon. 

The term two sports held a joint fundraising Monster raffle with the winners being drawn on gala 
day past. Each group received and percentage of profits inline with percentage of tickets sold and 
it was great to see each of supporters working together. 

RSG President 
Andrew Thomas.   AT 


